Friday 19 September 2025

## **YEAR 13 EDGBASTON UCAS TRIP**

Dear Parents, Carers of Year 13 Students

As you may know if you have read previous or today's other correspondence, Y13 students are approaching a critical time in terms of applications for their Future Pathways. This perhaps applies especially to the imminent university application process.

With this in mind, we are pleased to be able to offer a University and Apprenticeship Event on Friday, October 17<sup>th</sup>. It will be at Edgbaston in Birmingham and is a trip we have made use of before – and with real success. The trip is planned to leave NLS during period 1 and return just before the end of the normal school day.

- The method of payment is via Parentpay: <u>www.parentpay.com</u>
- The student contribution is £10 to cover the cost of transport
- Please consent and pay via ParentPay, payment is required by Friday 26 September
- Please also complete the required information, via Parent Pay, to provide consent and emergency details
- If you would like your child to attend but are struggling with the cost please contact us to discuss what support may be available please note this may be limited and discretionary
- We will need a minimum number of 100 students to run the visit
- If the final cost of the trip is less than £10 then any leftover and nominal funds will be used to contribute to Y13-specific events later in the year.

## Please note:

Educational site visits are an additional opportunity for students to support their learning. Should we have any concerns regarding a student's behaviour prior to the trip, that student will be withdrawn from the trip and individual parents will be notified accordingly. Any monies paid will be non-refundable unless a suitable replacement can be found.

It is advisable that students do not take valuables on this trip. However, if it is necessary, please ensure that your own insurance covers such items.

In terms of medicine, parents/carers must acquaint themselves with the policy here: <u>Link to Policy on Supporting Students with Medical Needs</u>. Parents/Carers will need to ensure they pass on all medicines (prescription or over-the-counter ones) with a copy of the Parental Agreement (consent) form found on page 6 at the link. The consent forms should be passed to me prior to the trip's departure. If you need a paper copy of the form provided for you, please ask me as the Visit Leader at <a href="mailto:staylor@northleamington.co.uk">staylor@northleamington.co.uk</a>

As always, email or phone (Ext.8414) if you are unsure or have any queries.

Yours faithfully,

Steve Taylor

Senior Assistant Head-teacher (inc. Head of Sixth Form)















